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BHS:  Work is continuing throughout the building.   The majority of the major work is complete.  New room units have been installed and they are continuing to try and get them up and running.  A lot of the rooms have working temperature-controlled units which is a big positive.  There’s been some supply delays on the equipment which is preventing all rooms to be working.  Hopefully in the next couple of weeks this will be resolved.  There has also been delays on the new ventilation system.  We are waiting delivery of the control panel “guts”.  The building is ready for the opening of school which is a big positive.  

GES:  They are still working on finishing the roof at GES.  This should be done in the next couple of weeks depending on weather.  A new HVAC system is supposed to be installed in the preschool area.  There have been shipping delays with the new units.  Bison Mechanical is installing temporary units until the new system arrives.  The new addition looks fantastic and is ready for the opening of school.  We are working with a landscape architect to dress up the grounds in the front.

Athletic Complex:  Fall sports are up and running.  We had a group of parents come to the complex to help get it cleaned up.  It was a big help.  We have also set up to have AA Lawncare clean up the flower beds in the back-parking lot and as you walk into the stadium.  The field itself is in good shape and looks fantastic when painted.

Transportation:  We are transporting kids to Gateway again this year.  We are also having to transport our kids back from the vocational school due to a bus driver shortage at Campbell County.  We have partnered with Dayton for them to drive out in the morning and we drive back in the afternoon.  We will also be running our Southgate route and Kindergarten/Preschool route.  Our bus drivers are very busy this year.

